

## NORFOLK HUNT CLUB SUBSCRIPTION & CAP FEES SPRING 2017

Riding members and friends of the Norfolk Hunt are strongly encouraged to subscribe.

**To subscribe for spring 2017**, please send your check (payable to the Norfolk Hunt Club) to Norfolk Hunt Club, P.O. Box 242, Dover MA 02030 by **May 1**. Cap fees paid in April can be counted toward subscription.

All those capping should pay their cap fees to the field secretary at least 30 minutes before the hunt. There is no billing.

### NOTE: Thursday hound exercises are free of charge.

	Member*	Non-member
Subscriptions		
Adults (over 30)	\$325	\$375
Young Adults (18-30)	200	200
Juniors (under 18)	100	100
Cap fees		
Adults (over 30)		
Saturdays & holidays	\$100	\$125
Adults (over 30) Tuesdays	75	85
Young adults (18-30)	50	50
Juniors (under 18)	35	35

<sup>\*</sup> Members' spouses pay the member fee.

All participants in Norfolk Hunt riding activities must have a signed **2017 Waiver of Liability** on file with the field secretary or sign prior to participating. Parents must sign waivers for children. Waivers are available at norfolkhunt.com or from the field secretary.

Everyone must check in with the Field Secretary at least 30 minutes before the start of each meet. All those paying cap fees (including members) should pay at this time.

**Attire for spring** is ratcatcher (tweed or subdued dark jackets; brown or black boots).

Spring can be very wet. Please use the utmost care where you ride and respect the land.

#### **Joint Masters of Foxhounds**

Owen Hughes (781-828-0335) Ruth Lawler (781-431-1461) Tom Lewis (617-780-2599) Dominic Cammarata (508-345-4790)

#### Huntsman

Heather Player (978-289-3305)

# Field Secretary

Liz Hunter (401-418-1222) Ashleigh Howland (508-733-5154)

Huntline (508-359-5415)
Website (norfolkhunt.com)
Please call the huntline to confirm times
and locations